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November 22, 2023

Project ID’s: 9180-17-01(71/72)

Limits: County BE — Oconto County Line
Highway: WIS 22

County: Shawano

Please join us for a public involvement meeting to discuss WIS 22 between County BE and
the Oconto County Line, located in Shawano County.

The meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 7, 2023, from 4:30 pm to 6:30 pm at the
Cecil-Washington Community Hall, located at 111 E. Hofman Street, Cecil, Wl 54111. A brief
presentation is scheduled to begin at 5:00 pm. The remainder of the meeting will follow an open

house format.

We have identified several needs, including addressing:
e The deteriorated pavement
The deteriorated structure over Pickerel Creek
Multiple deteriorated culvert pipes
Guardrail that does not meet current safety standards
The operational issue caused by traffic turning left at County R
The safety concern at the Resort Road intersection

Proposed improvements include:

e Resurfacing the existing asphalt pavement 1
Performing deck repairs and an asphalt overlay on the structure over Pickerel Creek
Replacing culvert pipes ;

Replacing guardrail to current standards

Converting the section of 4-lane undivided highway near County R to a 2-lane section with
left turn lanes

e Adding a left turn lane for northbound traffic at Resort Road

The objective of the meeting is to provide an overview of the project and gather input about the
proposed improvements.

This project will not include work on the structure over the Labutzke Channel. This work will be a part
of a separate project. A separate public involvement meeting will be scheduled at a later date for this
project.

We look forward to meeting with you. The meeting facility is wheelchair accessible. Deaf, hard-of-
hearing, deaf-blind, and speech-disabled persons should contact the Wisconsin Relay Service by
dialing 711.To allow time to arrange for accommodations needed to participate, please contact me
no later than three working days prior to the meeting.

If you cannot att_end the meeting, b_dt would like to find out more about the project, please visit

https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/projects/by-region/nc/default.aspx and click on the link for this project.
If you have any questions on the project, contact me at 715-365-5792 or

Michellem.guoin@dot.wi.gov. B

Sincerely,
Michelle Guoin
WisDOT Project Manager
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